SAS Board Minutes

July 26, 2022, via Zoom
Participating: Tim Johnson, Lowell Spring, Mike Williams, Carolyn Homan, Judy Brunkal, Laurie Buswell, administrator

Absent: Jenny Ammon, Maureen Leong-Kee, Michael Babbitt (Cynthia Donald submitted her resignation via email in June.)
Call to Order: Tim called the meeting to order at 6:10 p.m.

May Minutes – Mike moved that the minutes be approved with typos Laurie noted (to be shared via email); Lowell seconded. Motion carried unanimously.

Office update --  Laurie said the Marion Soil and Water Conservation District manager decided to move to a different office so Laurie is moving into the manager’s old office, which is larger. She should finish the move Monday but the IT hookup still may need some tweaks. Tim said the office is much more spacious but we still need to find room for 6 or more boxes of books that need to be moved out of the Nature Center, Michael also has some books that need a home. Mike suggested selling some of them online

Financials – Tim said net operating income is $12,998, which exceeds the budget estimate of $8,300. With two appeals (the summer and one to come in Sept.) yet to be fully recorded, we may end up exceeding that estimate by the fiscal year end, avoiding the need to draw from savings to cover expenses, which has happened in most recent years.

Restricted income from the OCF endowment for the Nature Center is $1,394 and for Education $226. We’ve received the $7,200 Motus grant and got a $1,000 donation for the Nature Center in June. He said the cement pad has been poured for the Motus installation and the site for the antenna is set. Some money also came in for the Pollinator Garden.

We have $23,944 in the unrestricted checking account, including $1,500 so far from the summer appeal. The chapter has received $20,924 in individual contributions this year, which is an amazing level of generosity, and membership also is up about 10%.

Nature Center accounts total $555,850, including $227,000 in the account to cover N.C. operations. 

 Nature Center update

 Tim has sent June DMT notes and will send July notes as soon as possible.

The Dave Marshall site visit with Dalke went well but the initial budget is $130,000 over the estimate. Tim was firm that SAS has $200,000 to spend on the project. Samantha knows FWS will need to find ways to contribute to finish the project.

Mike suggested that in the Sept. appeal letter, SAS could use information on schools’ use of the Nature Center, number of registrations for classes, numbers of visitors, etc., now that the N,C, is open, to make a pitch for specific support of the N.C. Tim said he also could ask the Aftons to revisit their pledge since they indicated after their first donation that there could be additional support forthcoming. 

Dalke has said construction can start next spring after the rainy season. Tim will get building insurance for this project. Cost for the Gehlar project coverage was $6,000 but this project is much smaller so insurance coverage should cost less.

N.S. Website update – Mike is working on an online reservation system for the N.C. that should go live next week. He said it starts with a simple form to make sure the project is an appropriate fit to N.C. goals. Once a project is approved, teachers are asked to complete a more detailed form. 

Gehlar scheduling -- Reservations currently are taken for Tuesday and Thursday only because that’s when volunteer coverage is sufficient to handle registrations, etc. Hours are 9 a.m. to 3 p.m.

Scio Library has used the facility. Straub Outdoor group (name may have changed) may want to join with SAS on in-service programs for teachers. There is no fee for use, so the facility is a desirable location for groups. There is an agreement to be worked out around not charging groups that are presenting for-fee programs.

New table purchase? – Tim moved tables he purchased for use at SAS events to the Nature Center. He would like to donate those permanently to the N.C. and buy new ones for SAS – the cost is about $500 – using the OCF endowment payout funds. Mike moved SAS donate to Ankeny Hill Nature Center the SAS tables and use the OCF payout to purchase new ones for SAS. Judy seconded. Motion passed unanimously.

N.C. restrooms --  The Service is proposing to open the building’s restrooms to the public as of Aug. 1. They will be open from dawn to dusk. There will continue to be portable potties for awhile to make sure the flush toilets work out. The toilets will be serviced twice a week and volunteers will keep an eye on toilet paper supply and general conditions also. 
Bird strike protection – Tim said the window tape works well but the parachord product gets tangled in the wind. He would like to put the tape on all the windows ($50/window cost). He will check with the DMT about it.

Volunteer hours – Tim said Bobbie Allaire reported 2,700 volunteer hours were logged in the first 6 months of the year. More people are asking to sign up so more orientation sessions are being scheduled. The site gets 50 to 100 visitors every day! Tim said a Ring camera comes on when people drive through the gate so visitor totals are easily logged.
Ranger position – Samantha said the ranger should start in October. The Friends group has decided to fund the position as well as SAS ($15,000 from SAS and $7,500 from the Friends). FWS sees it as a four-year demonstration with outside funding, after which the job would become a line item in the FWS budget. The job is devoted to the Nature Center and Sam is trying to get it designated as an “urban” ranger position, along with that designation for the Center itself. There’s more focus at the national level to get urban people connected to Nature so the designation could be important to future funding. 
Events and programming – A fall migration event is planned Oct. 1-8, including public lectures in Gehlar. There will be table talks, field trips and other activities as well. Tim said Millie Combatley (??sp??) wants to support the N.C. through some kind of endowment. She is interested in the bluebirds and may do a talk on bluebirds at the Oct. event. 
Lowell suggested a talk or presentation on Motus and Tim said something on the pollinator gardens also would be good to have. The Ops team will be putting the event together.

Committee Reports

SAS website – Mike’s working on refinements. He said traffic to the site is strong with 500 in July. He anticipates more when N.C. registrations open up. He will cross reference that capability between the N.C. and SAS sites.

Commerce capability is  needed and he said that can be done since we already have PayPal set up.

Kestrel – Mike said he’s had low response to his reader survey. One suggestion was to have the Kestrel right on the website instead of providing a digital link to the PDF. One issue, though, is that you have to go to the PDF to get clickable links to the Birder’s Night and other programs. Mike will check that.

Education --  Tim said he still has no takers regarding getting involved with Education. Despite lots of volunteers and supporters, we can’t seem to get people willing to be directly involved in programs, Board service, etc. Judy said she has one contact she needs to call.

Events – Tim said he was contacted by the new owners of Wild Birds about helping out with a fundraiser for Chintimini Wildlife Center.
Terra Gardens – Tim and Michael worked this event and went through all their next box kits in an hour.

Englewood Forest Festival, Aug. 13 – Maureen is seeking volunteers. The event runs 10 a.m. to 4 p.m.
Salmon Watch event at Bush’s Pasture Park Sept. 11 – They want a birding station. Mike and/or Dominic were suggested

Birder’s Night – Speakers are lined up for the whole year and Broadway Commons is reserved through next May.
Nature Reserve – Tim said the Reserve got a grant from Gibson Creek Watershed Council and is using it to put in a pollinator garden.

Misc. -- Tim said we need to calendar the Board/volunteer get-together. He said the Friends Board is interested in a get-together as well.

Tim also will check into closed captioning capability on Zoom if we plan on future hybrid meetings with some at the N.C. and others via Zoom. The acoustics in Gehlar are not good for Zoom meetings.
Meeting adjourned 8 :30 p.m.

Next meeting: Aug. 23, 6 p.m. via Zoom
